
RADCLIFF ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL-BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF March 12, 2015
The meeting began at 4:00 p.m. in the school’s Media Center with the following members present (Beth Carroll, Carly Crews, Chris Corder, Sylvania Dean, and Jeremiah Gruber).  Guests:  Cindy McVicker and Utona Bieber.  
Agenda:  Mrs. Crews moved to approve the agenda.  Mr. Gruber seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.

Minutes:  Mrs. Crews moved to approve the February 3, 2015 monthly meeting minutes.  Mr. Gruber seconded, and the motion passed by consensus.  
Good News Report:  The RES Family Resource Center held their Family Night along with Bookfair on Monday (3/2/15) with a Parent turn out of approximately 400 in attendance.  Council Parent member Mr. Gruber stated that he had received from several Parents appreciation of that night and thought that was a good reflection for RES.
Student Achievement:   Mr. Corder stated that due to weather conditions scrimmage testing for grades 3rd, 4th, and 5th, would begin on Tuesday March 17.  On the next day (Wednesday 3/18/15) 3rd, 4th, and 5th, grade teachers will have longer planning time to discuss the scrimmage tests results.  Future plans are to add 1st, and 2nd, grades to take the scrimmage tests.  Mr. Corder went on to say that this would enable all grades to understand testing, the importance, and how it is accomplished.
Committee Reports:  PBIS report was given by Mrs. Bieber.  Mrs. Bieber passed out copies of reports and spoke briefly on the continued improvements.
New Business:  Mr. Corder stated that this year we have one and ½ teachers being paid out of title I and with our current projected enrollment for 2015-2016 would not be cutting any teacher positions at this time.  Mr. Corder went on to add that with our current enrollment there is a possibility of starting the new school year (2015-2016) with some split grades classrooms.  Mr. Corder said that the PD Plan for new school year of (2015-2016) would be finished up after speaking with Staff on Monday’s (3/16/15) PLD Day.  First 3 days had been confirmed and 4th day would be confirmed on Monday. (3/16/15)
Old Business:  Mr. Corder stated that he had spoken with Ms. Christy Hogan (KASC) in regards to RES’s Policies and Bylaws, and that Ms. Hogan had put RES on the list with looking at our Policies first followed by our By-Laws.
Miscellaneous Business/Information:  Mr. Corder stated that enrollment was at 434.  Mr. Corder asked if there were any other Miscellaneous Business/Information items and Mrs. Carroll stated just next school year’s RES SBDM Council elections.  After some discussions regarding the Council’s upcoming election, Mr. Corder said that he would speak with Mrs. Skaggs in regards to setting up a Committee to conduct the Council’s election. The next SBDM Council meeting will be on Thursday (4/2/15) at 4:00 p.m. in the Media Center.
Adjournment:   Mrs. Crews made the motion to adjourn.  Mr. Gruber seconded, and the motion passed by consensus. 
The council meeting adjourned at 4:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia McVicker, Council Secretary  


